
December 12, 2022 Council Workshop Dinner Meeting DRAFT

CITY OF SHORELINE 

SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL 
SUMMARY MINUTES OF WORKSHOP DINNER MEETING 

Monday, December 12, 2022 Conference Room 303 - Shoreline City Hall 

5:45 p.m.     17500 Midvale Avenue North 

PRESENT:      Mayor Scully and Councilmembers McConnell, Mork, Pobee, and Ramsdell 

ABSENT:       Deputy Mayor Robertson and Councilmember Roberts 

STAFF: Bristol Ellington, City Manager  

John Norris, Assistant City Manager  

Constance Perenyi, Neighborhoods Coordinator 

GUESTS: Rebecca Chan and Bill Dwyer, Briarcrest Neighborhood Association 

Maria Ales; Highland Terrace Neighborhood Association 

Hannah Connaughton and Jocelyn Curry, Hillwood Neighborhood Association 

Mike Konopinski and Grace Shen, Innis Arden 

Tom Karson, Meridian Park Neighborhood Association 

Dan Dale and Mark Notermann, North City Neighborhood Association 

Chris Brummer and Marie Ammerman, Parkwood Neighborhood Association 

Allison Taylor and Tom Petersen, Richmond Beach Community Association 

Courtney Ewing and Kathy Plant, Richmond Highlands Neighborhood Association 

Damaris Jensen and Patty Hale, Ridgecrest Neighborhood Association 

At 5:45 p.m., the meeting was called to order by Mayor Scully. 

After a welcome by the Mayor, Councilmembers and members of the Council of Neighborhoods 

(CON) enjoyed dinner together. Mayor Scully gave an overview of City accomplishments in 2022 

and introduced new City Manager, Bristol Ellington.  

Mr. Ellington shared information about his career and interests and expressed his thanks to CON 

members for their commitment to their neighborhoods and the community.  

Dan Dale, CON Chair, thanked CON members for their persistence during the last three years of 

COVID, and urged guests to discuss the questions on the tables about building community. 

For the remainder of the evening, Councilmembers and CON members discussed the most valuable 

lessons learned over the last few years about connecting with community, and how the City and its 

neighborhoods can become an even more welcoming place for residents to call home. 

At 6:45 p.m., the meeting was adjourned.  

____________________________________ 

Constance Perenyi, Neighborhoods Coordinator 
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